The International Conference on Addressing the Humanitarian Needs of Refugees and Internally Displaced Persons inside Iraq and in Neighbouring Countries

Geneva, 17-18 April 2007

Statement by H.E. Mr. Kristinn F. Arnason, Permanent Representative of Iceland to The United Nations Office in Geneva

- check against delivery -

Mr. High Commissioner, Distinguished Speakers, Ladies and Gentlemen,

My Government welcomes the initiative of the UNHCR in convening this “International Conference on Addressing the Humanitarian Needs of Refugees and Internally Displaced Persons inside Iraq and in Neighbouring Countries” and we are pleased to see the response of the international community as witnessed by the number of participants.

As has been presented to us the situation in and around Iraq is very grave.  We support the efforts of the UNHCR in creating an international partnership to meet the growing needs of the Iraqi displaced and ensure support for the neighbouring countries that have so far shouldered most of the burden.
Towards that aim the Government of Iceland has decided to pledge USD 100,000 in support of refugees and internally displaced persons inside Iraq and in neighbouring countries. Iceland hopes that this conference will be a step towards improving the situation of the displaced Iraqis and improve their chances of returning to a normal life.

Thank you Mr. High Commissioner

